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MARSHALL UNIVERSITY 

News Letter 
OFFICE OF INFORMATIONAL SERVICES • NEWS BUREAU •MARSHALL UNIVERSITY e HUNTINGTON, WEST VIRGINIA 26701 

November 30, 1973 

Steps to conserve 

energy outlined 
Marshall University is adopting a number of steps designed 

to conserve energy, Vice President for Business Affairs Joseph 
C. Peters announced. 

In a November 13 memorandum to major administrators at 
Marshall', Peters requested university-wide cooperation in 
implementing these measures: 

-Tum off lights when a room or area is not being used. 
-Where. heat controls are available, lower the temperature 

to 68 degrees or below. 
-In driving university-<>wned vehicles, keep the speed at SO 

miles per hour or lower. 
-Lights located in hallways, closets or similar areas should 

remain turned off. 
-Office Christmas decorations should not include lights. 
Additional suggestions to help combat the energy crisis will 

be made as they are developed, Peters said. 
Actually, he added, Marshall has been making efforts to 

reduce energy consumption for more than two years, primarily 
as an economic matter. 

Faculty Council report 
The Advisory Council of Faculty to the Board of Regents 

met in Charleston on Nov. 19, and conducted the following 
items of business: 
(a) Requested the Board of Regents to consider asking each 

institution in the system to develop explicit procedures 
for faculty evaluation for the improvement of teaching 
as well as for purposes of promotion, tenure, reappoint­
ment, and salary increases. Evaluation guidelines were 
included for possible use by the institutions. 

(b) Recommended that faculty sick leave continue on an 
informal basis, but requested that in the event a formal 
policy was to be adopted, the Advisory Council wished 
to participate. In anticipation of a future policy, the 
Council prepared a list of desirable benefits for 
inclusion. 

(c) As the result of a meeting on Sunday, Nov. 11, of the 
Advisory Council with the Interim Subcommittee of the 
West Virginia Legislature Joint Committee on Govern­
ment and Finance to study the organization and 
administration of the Board of Regents, the Council is 
making certain. recommendations to the Legislative 
Subcommittee. While this is a continued agenda item for 
the next Council meeting, it was decided that one 
recommendation would be to amend the laws of the 
State to allow official faculty representation on the 
Board. 
Other recommendations for the Subcommittee are under 

consideration. ' 

Submitted by Sam Clagg 
Representative to the Advisory Council 

Tax Sheltered Annuities 
Those members of the faculty and staff who wish to 

make adjustments in their Tax Sheltered Annuities need 
to make this change before Dec. lS, 1973, according to 
Charles Evans, director of personnel. 

Those members who wish to begin participating in 
the Tax Sheltered Plan should complete their forms 
prior to Dec. 1 S, 1973. 

If you will contact Roger Hesson in the Payroll 
Department, Room 201, Old Main, or Fred R. Smith in 
the Personnel Office, Room 108, Old Main, they will 
have the necessary forms and will assist you. 

ARTISTS SERIES 
THE WA YERLY CONSORT will present a program of late 

Medieval and early Renaissance music, Wednesday, Dec. S, at 
11 a.m. in Smith Music Hall as part of the Marshall Artists 
Series, Convocation Series. An informal workshop will be 
conducted at 3 p.m. in Smith Music Hall, Room ISO. 
Admission is free . 

"Las Cantigas de Santa Maria" will be presented by The 
Waverly Consort on Thursday, Dec. 6, at 8 p.m. at the 
Keith-Albee Theater on the Baxter Series. 

The setting for this 13th century Spanish entertainment has 
been designed by Glenn Allen, Huntington graduate student. 

Reserved seat tickets for university students and non-season 
members will be available at the theater box office, Thursday, 
10 a.m. to 4 p.m. and from 7 to 8 p.m. 

1 Town • Gown' event 
Three members of the Marshall University community will 

be major participants in special services at Trinity Episcopal 
Church this Sunday. 

The service, a Procession with Carols for Advent Sunday, 
will be presented· twice. It is a "town-and-gown" event which 
traces its origin to King's College at Cambridge University in 
England. In the traditional event, the Christian year is started 
with a private service to which the church invites members of 
the university. 

In the Trinity Episcopal program, President John G. Barker 
will read the Gospel of the Advent at the 11: 1 S a.m . service. 
Edwin N. Vinson, assistant to the president; will present the 
same reading at the 9 a.m. service. Dr. Charles R. Quillin, 
assistant to the vice president for student affairs, will be 
master of ceremonies for both services. Featured will be the 
Bethlehem Choir and the Adult Choir. 

Dr. Quillin said all members of the university community 
are invited to attend the services. 



Dr. Buell honored 
Dr. Stephen D. Buell, professor of speech and director of 

educational radio and television at Marshall University, was 
honored by the West Virginia Educational Broadcasting 
Authority at a meeting Sunday evening at the UpTowner Inn 
here. 

Dr. Buell was presented a certificate of appreciation from 
the Broadcasting Authority "for his untiring and faithful 
efforts that have and will continue to benefit students, 
educators and the public of West Virginia." It was presented 
by K. Duane Hurley, chairman of the authority. 

The certificate points out that Dr. Buell served as a member 
of the authority from its inception in 1963 and was a pioneer 
in efforts to establish educational broadcasting in West 
Virginia. 

Harry M. Brawley, former executive secretary of the 
Broadcasting Authority, presented a poem, "An Ode to 
Steve," during Sunday evening's dinner. 

Dr. Buell's term as a member of the authority expired last 
July 1. The organization is the state agency which regulates_ 
policies and procedures of the Beckley educational TV station 
and those .of WMUL-TV in Huntington. 

Dr. Brown to resign 

from chairmanship 
Dr. Jack R. Brown, chairman of the Department of English 

at Marshall University since 1967, has requested that he. be 
r~lieved of the chairmanship at the end of the current 
academic year next May. He will continue as a professor of 
English until his retirement in 1976. 

In submitting his request to Dr. George J. Harbold, dean of 
the College of Arts and Sciences, Dr. Brown said, "I am eager 
to use my energies.in my last two years on the Marshall faculty 
in teaching and in research projects in which I am engaged." 

Dean Harbold said Dr. Brown's request would be honored 
but "because of our personal and professional relationship 
over the years here at Marshall, I receive your request with 
mixed feelings." He added that a successor would be selected 
"in an orderly manner." 
· Dr. Brown has been a member of the Marshall faculty since 

1948. Prior to that, he taught at Baldwin-Wallace College and 
Roanoke College. He earned his A.B. degree from Ohio 
Wesleyan University and his M.A. and Ph.D. degrees from 
Northwestern University. A native of St. Louis, Mo., he is a 
member of Phi Beta Kappa. 

Championship football game 

Fairfield Stadium will be the scene for this Saturday's 
national small college championship football game between 
West Virginia's Glenville State College and Northwestern of 
Iowa. Kick-off for the National Association of Intercollegiate 
Athletics-sponsored contest is scheduled for 1 :30 p.m. 

Dr. D. Banks Wilburn, former Teachers College dean at 
Marshall, is president of Glenville State. Athletic Director 
Robert J. Dollgener also is a former member of the Marshall 
faculty. 

Tickets for Saturday's game may be putchased at •he 
Marshall Athletic Department. Prices are $3 for students, $4 
for adults, and $5 for reserved seats. All tickets purchased the 
day of the game will be $5. 

Rabbi Aronson 
to speak here 

Page 2 

Rabbi Philip Aronson of Temple Ohev Sholom in 
Huntington will address an assembly at Marshall University 
Monday, Dec. 3, at 8 p.m. in the Memorial Student Center. 
The Rabbi will speak on "The Impact of Religion to Help 
Meet Current Crises." 
· His appearance is sponsored by the Jewish Chautauqua 

Society, educational project of the National Federation of 
Temple Brotherhoods which fosters better understanding of 
Jews and Judaism through education. 

1 University Women' 

is WMUL-TV topic 
WMUL-TV's· weekly "Campus Scene '73" program 

this evening will feature a Round Table segment on 
"Women in the University," General Manager T. M. 
Hollinger announced. Air time is 8:30 p.m. 

Included in the discussion group are Dr. Elizabeth 
Corman, professor of psychology; Dr. Phyllis Cyrus, 
associate professor of finance and mayor of Huntington, 
and Dr. Sara Anderson, assistant dean of the College of 
Business and Applied Science and professor of office 
administration. President John G. Barker is host for the 
series and Hollinger is moderator. 

Student organizations 

may lose privileges . 
Student groups which were recognized by the university 

during the 1972-73 academic year must complete continuing 
recognition procedures prior to Dec. 1 or lose Marshall 
University recognition. All student groups must complete the 
fall report form as well as the statement of non-discrimination 
in order to have recognition by the university, according to Dr. 
Richard G. Fisher, dean of students. 

Only recognized erganizations are entitled to use the 
Marshall University name, facilities and services; to publicize 
events on campus, and to participate in university-sponsored 
programs, activities and intramurals. 

Dr. Fisher reports that those organizations which were 
recognized in 1972-73 but have not completed continuing 
recognition procedures for 1973-74 are Phi Eta Sigma, Phi Mu 
Alpha, Sigma Delta Pi, Theta Sigma Phi, Appalachian Interest 
Group, Association for Childhood Education, MU Astronomy 
Club, MU Campus Girl Scouts, College Republicans, Council 
of Exceptional Children, The Navigators, Society of Physics 
Students, MU Soccer Club, MU Speakers Bureau, SPRIG, TID, 
Odyssey, The Way.Campus Outreach, Pentecostal Students 
Fellowship International, Kappa Alpha, Phi Mu, and Sigma 
Kappa. 

Non-recognized groups should contact the Dean of 
Students Office before Ille. 1 to complete recognition 
procedures. New student groups wishing to be recognized must 
complete the forms available in the Dean of Students Office, 
2W31 in the Memorial St!!dent Center, Dr. Fisher said. 
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Faculty and staff achievements, activities. Page 3 

DR. WILLIAM A. McDOWELL, assistant professor of 
counseling and rehabilitation, and DR. ROBERT L. 
DINGMAN, associate professor of counseling and rehabilita­
tion, conducted a workshop at the Annual Elementary 
Guidance Conference held at Morris Harvey College on Nov. 
l-2. The title of the workshop was '"Let's be Kids Again!' 
Ideas and Croup Experiences for Elementary School 
Counselors." 

DR. MARLON C. BROWN, professor of social studies, and 
DR. WILLIAM E. COFFEY, associate professor of social 
studies, recently attended two conferences sponsored by the 
Regional Council for International Education. On Oct. 18-19 
they participated in a workshop conference on "The Inter­
national Dimension of Teacher Preparation," held at Mont 
Chateau State Park. On Nov. 9-10 they participated in a 
workshop conference on "New Directions for Faculty 
Institutes for International Studies." As a workshop 
moderator, Dr. Coffey authored a report on the "Focus and 
Format .of Future Institutes." 

DR. WILLIAM E. COFFEY, associate professor of social 
studies, testified on Nov. 11 in behalf of the West Virginia 
Conference, AAUP, before a legislative interim committee 
which is considering a revision of the statute relating to the 
Board of Regents. 

DR. SAM CLAGG, professor of geography, testified in his 
capacity as chairman of the Regents' Advisory Council of 
Faculty. Representing the Marshall chapter, AAUP, were DR. 
JOHN B. GOODWIN, associate professor of Bible and religion, 
DR. WILLIAM P. SULLIVAN, professor of English, DR. 
MAURICE L. SILL, professor of sociology, and RICHARD L. 
BURCHETT, assistant professor of social studies. 

Dr. Whaar wins award 
Dr. Paul Whear, professor of music at Marshall University, 

has been chosen as a 1973-74 American Society of Composers, 
Authors and Publishers Award winner. 

The cash award is granted upon the basis of the unique 
prestige value of the writer's catalog and the performance of 
his -compositions. This is the eighth consecutive year Whear has 
been named the award winner. 

In 'addition, Dr. Whear holds nine prizes in national 
composition contests. In 1971 he became the first West 
Virginia recipient of the National Band Association's Citation 
of Excellence Award. 

Dr. Whear's compositions have been performed all over the 
United States by professional and university organizations 
including the Cleveland Philharmonic, the Philadelphia 
Orchestra, the Lincoln Symphony, the Omaha Symphony and 
in England, Belgium, Germany, Austria, Switzerljmd, Japan 
and France. His compositions include works for orchestra, 
opera, various chamber ensembles, chorus, songs, instrumental 
solos and band. 

Whear joined Marshall's staff in September, 1969. He 
received his B.A. and M.M. degrees from DePauw University 
and his Ph.D. from Western Reserve University. 

In addition to his university work, Dr. Whear serves as 
founder-conductor of the Huntington Chamber Orchestra. 

Secretarial position 
SECRETARIAL POSITION open in the Department of 

Sociology and Anthropology. Applicants must have shorthand 
competence. Persons should apply in person to Dr. 0. Norman 
Simpkins, department chairman, Smith Hall, Room 769. 

Marshall University is an Equal Opportunity Affirmative 
Action employer. 

DR. ROBERT L. DINGMAN, associate professor of 
counseling and rehabilitation, conducted an inservice work­
shop for Kanawha County counselors at Stonewall Jackson 
High School on Nov. 17. 

Dr. Dingman also spoke on "Professionalism in Counseling" 
on Nov. 13 at the Lawrence County, Ohio School Counselors 
Aooooiation. 

DR. WILLIAM A. WALLAC.E, chairman of the counseling 
and rehabilitation department, and DR. CLARKE F. HESS, 
professor of counseling and rehabilitation, attended the 
Counselor Supervision Workshop at the University of Virginia 
on N:>V. 15-16. 

DR. WILLIAM A. McDOWELL, assistant professor of 
counseling and rehabilitation, presented a program on Nov. 9 
for the ninth grade students at Oley Junior High School. The 
program was entitled "Inside-Outside: Feelings and Behavior." 

Dr. McDowell also presented a program Nov. 14 at Fairland 
West Elementary School, Proctorville, Ohio, entitled "It's O.K. 
To Be Different." Rober Williamson an undergraduate 
rehabilitation education major, who is blind, worked with Dr. 
McDowell in presenting the program for fifth and sixth 
graders. 

DR. DONALD D. CHEZIK, associate professor of 
psychology, appeared on the WTHN-TV Noon News Show 
Nov. 28 to discuss his research on migraine headaches. 

ROBERT A. JUNAS, instructor in journalism, conducted 
an advertising workshop at Chesapeake High &hool on Nov. 
19. Among the topics presented were "Making Use of 
Advertising Research" and "Selection of Mass Media." 

Careers in teaching 

college Englieh 
Dr. Richard C. Gebhardt, chairman of the Division of 

Humanities at Findlay (Ohio) College, will visit Marshall 
University Thursday, Dec. 6, to speak to graduate students, 
particularly teaching assistants, who are interested in a career 
of teaching in a small college. The visit is being sponsored by 
the Marshall English Department, according to Dr. A. M. 
Tyson, director of writing. 

The talks will be practical, dealing with special situations in 
the small college, opportunities, and duties, as well as advice 
on applying for a position. Although Dr. Gebhardt will deal 
mainly with the teaching of English and the humanities, 
graduate students in all major fields are invited, Dr. Tyson 
said. 

The schedule is : General session, 9 :30 to 10:45 a.m., 
Student Center Room 2W37; group and individual con­
ferences, 1 :30 to 3 p.m. in the same location. 

FACULTY-STAFF DIRECTOR/ES 

Faculty/Staff Directories 1973-74 may be picked up in the 
Office of Informational Services, Old Main 115. 

The centrex extensions for faculty and offices of the 
College of Business and Applied Science listed in the directory 
will not be in effect until the college moves to Prichard Hall 
possibly in December. Until that time the number remains 
2310. 

As an addendum to the direct lines to West Virginia cities 
listed on the back cover of your directory, the following cities 
should be included: 

Princeton 
Effective Nov. 28 - Grafton, Summerville and Oak Hill 
Effective Dec. 5 - New Martinsville and Hinton 



HELP 
Dr. Howard A. Slaatte, chairman of the Department 

of Philosophy, is in a peculiar quandary. A sorority of 
the Huntington community requested him to speak and 
sing at a March meeting .. He lost the letter informing him 
of the details, including the name of the sorority. He 
admits he is absent-minded. Can you help him out? 

Students excused 
The following band members participated in the dedication 

at the Tri-State Airport on Wednesday, Nov. 14, and are 
exeused from classes meeting between the hours of 12 noon 
and 3 p.m.: 

Ron McCullah, Kim Young, Jim Carter, Allen Perry, Rich 
Ewing, ·Denny Chandler, Fred Clater, Bill Rainey, Andy 
Lapole, Steve Waggoner, Joe Robinson, Paul Sheets, Lawrence 
Weaver, David Waybright, Rick Tiller, Doug Wagner, Darryl 
Wiley, Bi.U Thomas, Bill Schnitzker, Wayne Spurlock, Joe 
Patton, Ken Nolan, Dan Ross, Orman Hall, Jeff Hilbert, John 
Bane, Ron Smith, David King, 

Bob Leet ,. Steve Fields, Mike Newman, Greg Cook, Belinda 
Litchfield, Sharon Flick, Bob Chiarenzelli, Jack Chambers, 
Don Singleton, Allen Insco, Dave Perry, Tom Kutzla, Butch 
Bottomlee, Hal Dilworth, Mark Pancake, Vernon Varnum, 
Dickson Rothwell, James Prunty, D. J. Graziani, Teresa 
Mitchem,Bunny Hall Vicki DeProspero, Cheri Smith, Nancy 
Aldredge, Dianna Harris, Ann Wheaton, Judy May, Donna 
Payne, Julie Zwinak, Debbie Matthews, Mildred Reaves, 

Joy Humphrey, Teresa Dinneson, Sharon Jones, Nancy 
Benton, Helen Chenoweth, Charlotta Boll, Patricia Currey, 
Mickey Cummins, Penny Summers, Nasha Manishas 

Legal aspects of 

student conduct 
Dr. D. Parker Youne; of Athens, Ga., an authority on legal 

aspects of student conduct, will speak at Marshall University 
Monday, Dec. 3, at 8 p.m. in the Science Hall Auditorium. His 
topic will be "Student Legal Rights and Responsibilities." 

Dr. Young has been invited to the Marshall campus by the 
Student Government Association and the office of the dean of 
students. He will serve as a consultant in the area of student 
conduct and disciplinary procedures. 

In his Monday evening talk, Dr. Young will present an 
overview of the legal rights and responsibilities of students, the 
role of higher education in relation to standards of conduct, 
and rulings which have come from state and federal courts. He 
also will discuss the relationship of institutions of higher 
education to civil courts and the law . 

During his visit, Dr. Young also will meet with various 
campus groups, including the Student Government Associ­
ation, the Marshall Judicial Board and the Appeals Board, the 
student affairs staff and resident advisors. 

Dr. Young, a professor of higher education at the Univer­
sity of Georgia, is the author of a book, "The Legal Aspects of 
Student Dissent and Discipline in Higher Education." He also 
is one of the editors of a new publication, "The College 
Student and the Courts." 

His Monday evening talk will be open to the public. Any 
individual or group wishing to meet with him may make 
arrangements throug\J. the office of Dr. Richard G. Fisher, 
dean of students. 

Position open Page4 

COMPUTER SYSTEMS ANALYST needed for university 
administrative applications such as student records, regis­
tration, grade reporting, business office problems, etc. Desired 
experience includes ANSI COBOL programming and successful 
implementation of administrative applications including 
feasibility studies, cost estimating and documentation. 

A resume of experience and education and an indication of 
salary requirement may be submitted to Karl C. Thomas, 
director of the Computer Center. 

Marshall University is an Equal Opportunity/Affirmative 
Action employer. 

STUDENTS EXCUSED 
The following students were excused from classes Nov. 13 

to tour the Solid Waste Disposal Plant in Franklin, Ohio: . 
John W. Braley, Bernard L. Clyde, Fred E. Huff, Gordon B. 

Jobe, Roger E. McKinney, John S. Nenni, and Michael T. 
Wilson. 

"'"'"'"'** 
The following students were excused from their classes 

Monday, Nov. 12, at 11 a.m. and from 3 to 5 p.m. to attend 
Margalit Oved's concert and master class in dance: 

Terri Orr, Denna Aldredge, Peggy Wobser, Pam Wetherall, 
Carol Richardson, Mary Louden, Vicki Clark, Anne Cutlip, 
George Dragovich, Robert Moresea and Kathy Schultz. 

Diane Van Hoven, Cathy Lucas, Donna McDonie, ·Chris 
Bobbitt, Donna Keeney, Margie Crowder, Martha Cummings, 
Melonie Moore and Rita Steiner. 

*"'**** 
Debra Poling was excused from classes on Nov. 15 to escort 

the "White Roots of Peace" to and from scheduled class 
lectures. 

Recruiting efforts 
The Admissions Office and the Dean of Students 

Office are establishing a Student Recruiter Program. 
Marshall University students will return to their home 
counties to aid in the recruiting effort. 

Faculty members are asked to recommend students 
who might be suited for recruiting prospective students. 
Applications are available in the Admissions Office, Old 
Main 123, and the Dean of Students Office, Memorial 
Student Center, Room 2W31. Deadline for submission 
of applications is Dec. 8. 

More student• excused 
The following students were excused from classes Nov. 20 

to participate in three concerts given by the Marshall Uni­
versity Jazz Ensemble: 

Rodney Berry, John Bane, Reed Bigham, Denny Chandler, 
McHenry Ellis, Don Gaston, D. J. Graziani, Allen Insco, 
Sharon Jones and David King. 

Bob Leete, Mike Lockney, Allen Perry, Bill Rainey, Ronald 
G. Smith, Rick Tiller, Vernon Varnum, David Waybright, and 
Jay Wolf. 

J 
I 

r 

( 


	Marshall University
	Marshall Digital Scholar
	11-30-1973

	Marshall University News Letter, November 30, 1973
	Office of Informational Services
	Recommended Citation


	tmp.1464971966.pdf.KNatC

